
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

JULY 10, 2023 

 

The Executive Committee met with the following members present: Bryan Vidrine, Keith Saucier, Lelia 

Thrasher, Sidney Fontenot and Eric Soileau. Absent and excused was Ryan Ardoin. A quorum was 

present.  

 

Mr. Gary Ortego addressed the Jury to present a reimbursement check for hearing officer excess funds.  

 

Motion was made by Eric Soileau and seconded by Keith Saucier to adjourn the executive committee. 

Motion carried.  

 

 

_________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, Chairman     Chester Granger, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CROOKED CREEK COMMITTEE 

JULY 10, 2023 

 

The Crooked Creek Committee met with the following members present: Lelia Thrasher, Daniel Arvie, 

Eric Soileau and Bryan Vidrine. Absent and excused was Ryan Ardoin. A quorum was present. 

 

The Committee then discussed EPA wanting to do a study on methane gas from decaying vegetation. 

EPA has chosen Crooked Creek Recreational Park along with other sites to do a short term study. This 

will take about 24 hours to perform. Motion was made Bryan Vidrine and seconded by Daniel Arvie 

approving Secretary-Treasurer to gather more information from EPA before allowing the study. Motion 

carried.  

 

An update was given by Park Manager, Kim Ortego. Mr. Ortego stated that the Fourth of July was a 

success with 150 campers, and 480 visitors.  

 

Also, information was obtained from Campspot for online reservations. This is a free online web based 

booking software. There is a $3.00 customer charge per online reservation with no support costs, set up 

fees or update fees for the service. Motion was made by Bryan Vidrine and seconded by Daniel Arvie to 

move forward in gathering more information with Campspot with all the specifics for online 

reservations. Motion carried.  

 

Workers on Wheels were then discussed, which is an independent service to perform maintenance 

and/or services for the campground in lieu of camping for free. Legal stated that some sort of release 

would need to be initiated and to make sure they are properly licensed and insured. More information 

will be gathered and brought back before the jury. 

 

Mr. Ortego stated that painting of the fence at the entryway of the park is still not complete. This 

service was included in the bid from Invision when the security gate was installed. The company was 

contacted; however as of today painting has not been done.  

 

Motion was made by Bryan Vidrine and seconded by Bryan Vidrine approving to adjourn the crooked 

creek committee. Motion carried.  

 

 

_____________________________________   ________________________________ 

Lelia Thrasher, Chairman     Chester Granger, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 


